
 
Lease Agreement – County of Wellington Library  1 

 

 TOWN OF MINTO 

DATE:  July 11, 2018 

REPORT TO: Mayor and Council 

FROM:  Annilene McRobb, Deputy Clerk 

SUBJECT:       Lease Agreement – County of Wellington Library 

 

STRATEGIC PLAN 

8.12 Promote and support development of Minto's authentic heritage and culture to assist 

with creating a unique family destination. Work with local heritage groups to create tours and 

integrate historic stories into local tourism product. 

 

BACKGROUND 

In 2012, the Town of Minto entered into a lease agreement with the County of Wellington to 

rent 1,695 square feet of space in the third floor of the newly renovated Harriston library 

and sublet the area to both the Harriston Historical Society and the Minto Arts Council at a 

reduced rate.   

 

The Minto Arts Council has used space in the attic of 

the library since 1996 when the library belonged to 

the Town of Harriston. The Arts Council is a non-profit, 

volunteer-directed organization designed to promote and encourage participation in and 

enjoyment of the arts and heritage of Minto. The Arts Council is satisfied with their sublease.  

 

 The Harriston Historical Society had previously 

rented space in a downtown storefront before 

moving to the library in 2012. The Historical Society 

is a not for profit group whose primary function is to 

collect, preserve, conserve, interpret, and exhibit 

materials of historical interests relating to Harriston 

and Minto. At the June 6, 2017 they approached 

Council with concerns regarding the cost of their 

lease, and long term sustainability. 

 

COMMENTS: 

The County lease proposes a 20% increase for five years, from $10 a square foot to $12 a 

square foot annually. This rate of $1 per square foot per month is reasonable for such space 

in Harriston. 

 

The Arts Council and Historical Society each pay the Town $3,000 per annum each for a 

total for $6,000 paying 37% of the cost associated with the lease.  The Harriston Historical 

Society struggles to fund their costs for the sub-lease. Mayor Bridge and C.A.O. Clerk White 

met with members of the Historical Society July 7.  A number of ways to assist the Historical 

Society, and possibly other groups, to raise rental funds were discussed at the July 7 
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meeting.  A recommendation will be brought forward this fall.  Rent payments for both the 

Arts Council and the Historical Society are current to the middle of the year.  A final bill will 

be sent out at year end that will reflect any changes that may be negotiated. 

 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS.  

The Town budgeted $23,500 in 2017 for expenses paid to the County under this lease.  This 

amount is offset by $6,000 revenue from the two groups.  In addition to lease payments the 

Town pays certain cleaning, snow removal and utility costs.  It is not recommended the Town 

pass on the County’s increase on to the Historical Society or the Arts Council.  Depending on 

solutions brought forward in the fall, the 2018 budget allocation will be adjusted.  

 

RECOMMENDATION 

THAT Council receives the July 11, 2017 report from the Deputy Clerk regarding Lease 

Agreement – County of Wellington Library and that a Council considers a By-law in open 

session authorizing the Mayor and Clerk to sign the lease. 

 

 

 

Annilene McRobb       

Deputy Clerk        
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